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Year 12s have finished, VCE exams have started and we are quickly heading to the end of the 2018 school year.

Year 12 Graduation

It was with great pleasure but also a tinge of sadness that we congratulated this year’s Year 12 students and bid
them well on the next part of their lives at the graduation ceremony at the Darebin Arts Centre on 23'd October.

We had wonderful student leaders from various areas of the college speak with great heart about their experience at
NCAT. The audience was treated to tremendous playing and singing by exceptionally talented VCE and VCAL Music
students and Robbie Grant, the VCE Coordinator, was an entertaining MC. We congratulate all our Year 12 students
and wish them well in their future endeavours.

Building Update
Stage one of the building works is |
almost complete. Minor finishing works
are being completed in the next two
weeks or so including putting in blinds.
Yesterday the VCE Year 12 students did
their English exam in one of the new
Dance rooms in the building.

All of the Administration offices are
being relocated to the new building in
the next 3 weeks and this will become
the new entrance to the college. The
current entrance will be closed. We are
also in the process of packing up the
Music area as they too need to be
relocated by the end of November. We
are currently in the process of
constructing a temporary Music
recording studio and new practice
rooms for students to use whilst the new : Emp -

Music area is being built next year. : ﬁ"%{:

By early December we expect that the current Music and Admin areas will be demolished and work will be underway
to build Stage two comprising the 350 seat Arts Centre, new Music area with 10 Music practice rooms, large
recording studio with 2 adjoining spaces, 2 midi rooms and large performance room. There will also be a new theatre
studies room and two new general purpose areas. As well, new student toilets are in the process of being built and
they will be completed before the start of the school year in 2019. In the next newsletter | will include plans for
Stage 2.

Awards Night and other coming events
Awards night is coming up on the 20t November at 7pm at the Darebin Arts Centre. We invite parents and students
to come and celebrate 2018 student achievements on the night.

Formal classes for Year 11 and all PreApp students end on 8th November. Exam week for Year 10s and VCE Year 11
students follows and then the early Commencement program runs from the 22-27th November. Exam and Early
Commencement timetables have been sent via Compass to students and parents.

This week there will be the Year 11 Theatre Studies play on Thursday followed by the Year 10 play the following week
and the final Dance showcase on Friday 16th November. As usual it will be a huge end to the college year.

Raffaela Galati-Brown
PRINCIPAL




Year 10 Technology
Challenge

Year 10 Technology students were recently given
the challenge of building a tower capable of holding
a load of 100g for two minutes. The catch, all they
were provided with for the completion of the
building were straws, pipe cleaners and paperclips.

Students were asked to build the tallest structure
and then test its ability to withstand the load. While
there were many different designs, Dylan, Joel, Tyler
and Lily (pictured) created a tower which was able
to hold a load of 500g indefinitely.

Anthony Gasson
TECHNOLOGY PROGRAMS MANAGER

DANCE
SHOWCASE

Year 10 & 11 Repertoire Showcase
Friday 16th November

In the NCAT Dance room.
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS

Wednesday 315t October
Tuesday 6t November
Thursday 8th November
Friday 9t November
Tues 13th - Fri 16t Nov
Mon 12th - Fri 16th Nov
Friday 16t November
Tuesday 20th November
Thurs 22nd-Tues 27th Nov
Friday 239 November

Tuesday 27th November

Year 12 VCE written Exams begin

Melbourne Cup Day public holiday

VCAL & PreApps last day

Post-Secondary students finish

Year 10 Exams - Wed 14 is a study day, Y10s not required at school
Year 11 VCE Exams - Wed 14 is a study day, Y11s not required at school
Year 10 & 11 Dance Repertoire Showcase - 6.00pm in the Dance room.
Awards Night - Darebin Arts & Entertainment Centre - 7.00pm

Early Commencement classes for 2019 Years 11 & 12 students
Post-Secondary Graduation at Deakin Edge

All students finish




Systems Engineering

Year 12 students with their systems engineering products. Jimi, Lincoln, D’Arcy, Samuel and Jarrod have finally
pieced together these projects after three terms of designing, drawing, testing and manufacturing.

Jimi, has been creating a proof of concept for a self-powered sub-dermal watch. Inspired by the inconvenience of
wearing jewellery when working with machinery, he propose to insert the watch under the skin on the left wrist. The
watch would be powered by a combination of motion and ambient radio waves, and activated by gesture.

Lincoln, inspired to repurpose the waste produced by
Melbourne’s café culture, has design and built a
pneumatic press for compressing used coffee grounds so
they can be recycled as a combustible energy source.

D’Arcy has created an electronic blind stick. Inspired by
her mother who is blind, she has created an obstacle
detecting blind stick which provides haptic feedback to
the user indicating the distance to nearby objects.

Samuel’s work is an analogue-digital hybrid camera.
Currently a pinhole camera capable of recording digital
and analogue images all within the one device and fully
controlled by a raspberry pi miniature PC with a 3.5 inch
touchscreen. If that wasn’t enough, you can also play
Minecraft on it.

Jarrod is producing a music box for the classroom which
is completely made from recycled materials. Using head
unit and speakers from old cars, scrap timber from the
furniture rooms the systems engineering room will be
filled with music for many years to come thanks to his
work.

Overall these students have made wonderful use of their
time inventing and making their systems. | am sure
everyone will join me in wishing them the very best for
their end of year exam.

Well done to the 2018 students for their hard work and
persistence through the trials and tribulations.

Anthony Gasson
TECHNOLOGY PROGRAMS MANAGER




NCAT Student Choice encourages active Voice and Agency
Leading the Way as a Collective

Students who study Year 11 Business Management are required as part of their assessment to participate in an

extended simulated learning task by running a small business. They operate under the mock business name “Events
and Leadership Consultancy”. The students have worked with the support of the college administration to find ways
to strengthen student voice and agency. They have used data as a basis for change and have put forward numerous
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